CABINET MEETING
10th October, 2006

Meeting commenced:
9.31 a.m.
"
ended:
9.57 a.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Connor, Hinds, M. Lea, Sheehy, Warmisham and Warner
(Councillors Cullen and Joe Murphy, Executive Support Members, also attended)

52.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Antrobus, Lancaster and Mann

53.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 27th September, 2006, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

54.
MANCHESTER INTERNATIONAL FESTIVAL

Councillor John Merry, Leader of the Council, submitted a report concerning the benefits and financial implications for the City of a proposal for an outdoor cultural event to be held at Salford Quays in, as part of the Manchester International Festival.


RESOLVED:
THAT the hosting of a two-night large-scale outdoor cultural event at Salford Quays in July 2007, as part of the three-week Manchester International Festival, subject to the confirmation and Council's approval of a suitable high-profile artiste for such event, be approved.

55.
LOCAL AREA AGREEMENT

Councillor John Merry, Leader of the Council, submitted a report in respect of a draft Salford Local Area Agreement.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the submission of the draft Salford Local Area Agreement, 2007/10, to the Government Office for the North West, be approved.




(2) THAT a representative of the Greater Manchester Learning and Skills Council be invited to a address a Cabinet briefing, in respect of further education capacity issues, etc., in Salford.

56.
BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

Councillor Bill Hinds, Lead Member for Customer and Support Services, submitted a report of the Budget Scrutiny Committee, in respect of the meeting of that Committee held on 6th September, 2006.


RESOLVED:
THAT the actions outlined in the abovementioned report be endorsed.

Addendum

PRIMARY SCHOOL REVIEW

Following the meeting, Councillor John Warmisham, Lead Member for Children's Services, 

expressed his thanks to the Salford diocesan authorities for agreeing to an exchange of land  

in relation to the provision of a Catholic Church primary school and a community primary 

school within the Langworthy/Weaste/Seedley Primary School Review Area.
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